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Background  
 
In its continuing efforts to improve the health of the downtown, the Business 
Improvement District Board became a "Nebraska Lied Main Street Community", 
effective January 1, 2007. The Main Street program assists communities to understand 
the importance of their downtown and to address challenges downtowns may be 
experiencing with changing business, aging infrastructure, and increased competition 
from "life style" malls and traditiona l malls. 
 
The Main Street philosophy encourages a four pronged approach to downtown 
redevelopment:  1) organization; 2) economic restructuring; 3) design and 4) promotions. 
A broad based group of volunteers (not just down town business owners) have been 
involved in addressing issues associated with these categories. It has been exciting to 
have renewed interest and involvement in revitalizing downtown. A healthy, vibrant 
downtown is positive for all of Grand Island and, as the heart of the community, is an 
important community symbol. 
 

Discussion 
 

Two years ago, the downtown undertook an extensive visioning process. This process led 
to a selection of priorities for the downtown that has been the group's focus. Many 
discussions have been held and actions taken place, leading to enhanced attention to 
marketing and promotion. There is one issue, however, that is mentioned each time a new 
event, activity or plan for redevelopment is discussed. Of course that issue is the train 
noise. 
 
The Main Street Economic Restructuring Committee is convinced that now is the time to 
request a quiet zone in the downtown area. It is our understanding the Railroad Corridor 
Study (completed last summer) recommends a number of quiet zones or directional horns 



for several of the crossings in the downtown area. With the railroad upgrading electrical 
systems on these crossings, the cost for implementing a directional horn has been reduced 
substantially from when first discussed 10 years ago. We respectfully request a 
discussion with the City Council on the potential for budgeting funds in the 2007-2008 
City Budget for automated horn systems/quiet zones at the crossings in the downtown 
area. 
 

Conclusion 
 
This item is presented to the City Council in a Study Session to allow for any questions to 
be answered and to create a greater understanding of the issue at hand. 
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